
 

 
 

Minutes: AWERB meeting 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 11 November at 10am  

Present 
Attendees: 12 plus 2 in attendance, plus 4 by invitation plus 2 apologies. 
 

1 PPL PRESENTATION: NEW PROJECT LICENCE APPLICATION:  
The project licence holder and team were welcomed to the meeting.  It was explained that they were 
applying for a new project licence to do work at the RVC.  A scientist that had reviewed the project 
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A novel ultrasound-based treatment for lower back and neck pain was being developed.  Severe 
lower back pain was a massive healthcare challenge worldwide and was the leading cause of 
disability globally. Patients were currently heavily limited in their choices of what can happen with 
severe lower back pain �t at one end there was conservative therapy and the other end highly 
invasive and rarely truly effective surgical procedures such as spinal fusion. The idea was to have 
something in the gap between therapy and interventional surgical procedures.  The key patient 
group that this work was aimed at were patients without a ruptured annulus, with a Pfirmman grade 
score of between 1 and 5: level of disc degeneration but reasonably intact annulus that could enable 
restoration of disc function.   The researchers were focusing on developing a minimally invasive 
technique to restore spine function, particularly treating the lumbar spine.  They were interested in 
enabling rehydration of the inner part of the intervertebral disc without affecting the outer part of 
the disc.   

The novel technique that was being tested was intended to restore the mechanics of a degenerated 
intervertebral disc in the back or neck, with an out-patient procedure, performed in under 1 hour, 
through a single needle. The aim was to alleviate pain, restore motion and quality of life for this large 
group of patients, at a fraction of the cost of current procedures, and using a process that could be 
repeated several times over the years without in any way limiting the applicability of more invasive 
current treatment options such as fusion. 

The project licence holder explained the focus of the work and what was involved.  AWERB then had 
queries about the proposed animal model and why it was being used and the possible alternatives; 
and the animal husbandry.  The project licence holder was tha
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response had been receive
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�x RVC reproduction reproducibility list 
�x Report back on London AWERB Hub meeting attended 
�x End of project report 

10 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
This was scheduled for 9 December 2020 at 10am. 

Secretary 
23 November 2020 

 

 


